
First Year Council: Minutes 

September 28, 2023 

I. Roll Call: 
- 28 in attendance 

- 2 absent 
II. Approval of minutes: 

- approved 

III. Guest Speaker: 
- Luke Sparkman, Mega Musical Chairs 

IV.Officer Reports: 
President (Aynelise Vickrey) - welcoming everyone to the new year 
Vice President (Karrington Foley) - Group me involvement 
Secretary (Mak Hamilton) - Will be sending out the emails 
V.Committee reports: 

- Committees need to start planning to meet. 
VI.Old business 

VII.New business: 
- Must have 10 office hours each semester 
- Meetings are mandatory 

- Brock shared a google drive with all members, any pictures can be dropped in the “photos” 

section to keep up with pictures for the event this year! 
VIII.Spinks Speaks: 

- Introducing herself, she will be closely working with committee chairs. 
- Try to plan events a month/ 6 weeks in advance. 
- Deck the halls, the last Thursday of finals. ( TBD about the date) 

You are welcome to reserve the SGA conference room for your committee meetings but committees do 

not have to meet there. Anywhere is fine, whatever is convenient. 
- Office should be open from 8-5pm 

IX.Office hours: 
- SGA front desk is an option (251-460-6077) 
- Conference room to help out in the office 

- hsirinkle@jagmail.southalabama.edu (251-490-5064) - her number, for emergencies, email her if you 

need to meet with her within office hours 

- You will be logging office hours and logging SGA meetings in Involve South. 
- Use Brocks jagmail for verification. 

mailto:hsirinkle@jagmail.southalabama.edu


X.Specifics with Renicks: 
1. Committees need to be meeting every week or bi weekly 

2. Polos and name tags are being ordered. 
3. Try to invite 1-2 people to a forum meeting. Be a leader and be a friend. 
4. Dinner with legislators, @6:00- 7:30 pm next tuesday, a great way to know SGA and meet local and 

state connections. Dinner is served. Counts as an office hour. 
Brocks office hours Tuesday and Thursday 3-5pm. Forum is where students can talk to 

announcements - non FYC related 

Food advisory committee- meets once a month, email Brock if you are interested. 


